
  
                                     Email: info@nysboc.org 

September 22, 2025 

 
Stewart Tom, Chair 

ICC Nominating Committee 

900 Montclair Road 

Birmingham, AL 35213 

 
Dear Chairperson Wich, 

 
 The membership of the New York State Building Officials Conference (NYSBOC) is please to 

present this endorsement letter in support of the following candidates: 

Mike Boso – President 

Steve McDaniel – Vice President 

Michael Savage – Sec-Treasurer 

David Molnar – Section D 

Jack Applegate – At-Large 

Jessica Fust – Section B 

Rachel Parrish – At-Large 

Andy Higgins – At-Large 

 
 These candidates have been the driving force for code development and education for many 

years. Through years of hard work and determination, these candidates are loyal and dedicated 

professionals. We are all grateful for the work they have done and continue to do for our organization. 

 Each candidate will continue to serve as tireless professionals in representation of the ICC and 

continue their devotion to code professionals and to code development. Please accept our enthusiastic 

endorsement for all these candidates. 

Thank you for your consideration pertaining to this matter. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 

Sal Pennelle 

New York State Building Officials Conference 


